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Streets: 

• Staff hung the new flower baskets on the square. 
• Staff repaired a number of street lights. 
• Staff installed “No Parking” signs on Silo Hill Road. 
• Staff installed flags on the street lights and made other preparations for Community 

Day.  

Water: 

• Rainbow Lake is at the spillway level.   
• The roughing filters are being backwashed three times per day and the DE filters are 

being done once per week.  
• MDE has completed the inspection of Rainbow Lake and the spillway. 
• Our wells are now averaging about 4.5’ below their May 2011 levels.   
• Water production and consumption.  We produced and purchased an average of 

311,948 GPD.  We consumed an average of 269,452 GPD.  
 
 The difference is "Backwash Water" ... (13.6%). We purchased 507,400 gallons of 
 water from MSM this month.  

o 56.0% of this water came from wells.   
o   5.4% of this water came from Mt. St. Mary's.  
o 38.6% of this water came from Rainbow Lake.  

Wastewater: 

• The overland flow treatment system is up and running for the season.  
• We had the backup generator at the WWTP serviced. 
• We received about 3.9” of precipitation this month (the average is 4.3”).    

o We have a precipitation DEFICIT of 8.4" (up from 6.5” in April) over the last 
six months.  The average precipitation for the period from January 1 thru 
June 30 is 23.2".  We have received 14.8" for that period.  
 

• Wastewater Treatment:  
   

o We treated an average of 433,000 GPD (consumed 269,452 GPD) which 
means that 37.8% of the wastewater treated this month was "wild water".   

o We had no spills of untreated sewerage in the month of June. 
o We exceeded the plant’s design capacity on 3 days in the month of June: 

 
06/01 1,894,000 GPD 06/02 1,156,000 GPD 06/12 1,108,000 GPD 

  
 
Trash:  Trash pickup will remain Mondays for the remainder of the month of July. 



Parks: 

• Staff performed monthly maintenance in all parks. 
• Staff has installed new mulch around the playground equipment in the Silo Hill Park. 

 

I Recently Attended the Following Meetings:   

• 06/05 Met with staff and outside audit firm 
• 06/06 Met with Frederick County Communication Systems 
• 06/11 Met with new trash collection contractor to discuss transition 
• 06/14 Met with MDE to discuss Community Park Trails situation 
• 06/18 Met with Mayor to discuss agenda items 
• 06/21 Met with Contractor to discuss “Splash Park” project 
• 06/26 Met with Frederick County, Mount St. Mary’s and NETC to discuss warning  

Systems 
• 06/28 Met with land surveyor related to the proposed sidewalk improvements on  

N. Seton Avenue 
 


